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MEMORANDUM 
 
 
To:  Mayor and City Council  
 
From:  James D. Meier, P.E., Assistant Director of Public Works 

Mike Garza, P.E., Director of Public Works 
  
Date:  June 10, 2025  
 
Reference:  Consider approval to award contract with Consolidated Traffic Controls, Inc.; utilizing 

HGAC Contract No. PE-05-21; to purchase and install flashing yellow arrows at 
various intersections, in the amount of $103,680.00 as budgeted in Traffic 
Infrastructure Maintenance Fund; and authorizing the city manager to sign necessary 
documents. 

 
2040:  Sustainable Government 
   
Introduction:  
The purpose of this agenda item is to request approval of a contract with Consolidated Traffic 
Controls, Inc. (utilizing HGAC Contract No. PE-05-21) to purchase and install flashing yellow arrows 
at various intersections, in the amount of $103,680.00 as budgeted in Infrastructure Maintenance 
Fund. 
 
Background: 
Flashing yellow arrows (FYA) at traffic signals are used to improve safety and traffic flow when 
drivers are making left turns at intersections. In 2021 the City entered into an Agreement with Dallas 
County for Major Capital Improvement Program (MCIP) Projects. Coppell submitted and received 
approval for County funding on Flashing Yellow Arrow Signal Improvements on the Denton Tap and 
Sandy Lake corridors with a reimbursement of 50% up to $88,000. Some of these improvements have 
been completed through funding of other projects on traffic signals on these major corridors.  This 
project will complete the FYA improvements for the remainder of these corridors. This item is a 
companion item to the Dallas County Project Specific Agreement. Dallas County will reimburse us 
50% totaling $51,840.00. 
 
This item was procured through the Houston-Galveston Area Council purchasing cooperative. 
 
Benefit to the Community: 
To provide Sustainable Government, this project will improve the traffic flow and safety through 
the Denton Tap and Sandy Lake Corridors. 
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Legal Review: 
The City’s standard construction contracts are periodically reviewed by the City Attorney. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
The fiscal impact of this agenda item is $103,680.00 as budgeted from the Traffic Infrastructure 
Maintenance Fund.   
 
Recommendation: 
The Public Works Department recommends approval of this contract. 
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